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To, 
 
      All the Members 
      Employees’ Provident Fund Officers Association, 
 
Subject: Invitation to participate in the General Body Meeting on 22ndof 
April 2023, at Juniper Hall, India Habitat Centre, New Delhi 
 
Respected members, 
 
       This is to intimate that the General Body Meeting of the OA shall be 
convened, as per the provisions of article 5(3) of Constitution of EPF Officers’ 
Association, on 22nd of April 2023, at Juniper Hall, India Habitat Centre, New 
Delhi. 
 
The agenda has been decided as below: 
  
"Aspirations and Expectations which EPFO wants to meet through Cadre 
restructuring". 
 
All officers are warmly invited to participate in the General Body Meeting 
(expenses to be incurred by their respected self). 
However, so as to ensure participatory discussion, it has been decided that the 
Association shall sponsor the journey expenses (by Economy Air Ticket / AC 
2tier/ Chair Car) of upto two representatives from each of 21 Zones, Head Office 
and ZTIs in addition to that of the members of Executive Body.  
 
Selection of two representatives from each Zone, HO & PDNASS should be done 
by and among the officers of a particular Zone/HO/PDNASS and same should be 
informed to Secretary General, through e-mail by senior most officer in the Zone, 
etc. before 15.04.2023. The selection may please be done as per Article 6 read 
with Article 9 of Constitution of EPF Officers’ Association as these two people 
will create the representative body of Zonal Council as mentioned in Article 6 for 
the balance period of current tenure of Executive Body. 

Yours Sincerely 

 
[Saurabh Swami] 

Secretary General 


